
November 2014 

Greetings from Beanland; 

Anual missionary field conference will be held here in 
Guadalajara on Monday, January 19th. to Friday 23rd. 2015. Our 
chosen text for the week is; “Thus saith the Lord, Stand ye in 
the ways, and see, and ask for the old paths, where is the good 
way, and walk therein, and ye shall find rest for your souls…..” 
Jer. 6:16  

Although we are here in Mexico and this country does not observe 
Thanksgiving Day, the winds we receive from the north brings the 
smell of turkeys in the oven. We hope all of you there in the 
U.S.A. enjoy a wonderful Thanksgiving Day. We as Christians 
ought always give thanks to the Lord for all His many 
provisions. 1 Tim. 2:8 

Since the stucco on the new church building has been done and 
most of the tile floors have been laid, the coolness of the 
inside of the building has brought a refuge for thousands of 
granddaddy long leg spiders, scorpions and hundreds of other 
varmints that will soon have to be dealt with. Thus far, we have 
killed more than 40 scorpions. We are spending all of our time 
getting ready for the dedication on the 22nd. and 23rd. of 
November. All of our people are very excited about the coming 
event. It will probably be the biggest event the town has seen 
in many a year.  

I guess I am like most pastors in hosting such events. I am 
quite nervous as I do not see how we can possibly get everything 
finished in time. The undercoat of the paint is done but we lack 
doing the finish coat of paint. I once again have to rely on 
teenagers to help paint. I vividly remember the last time teens 
helped me paint a church. I was the last person in the church, 
just doing the touch up and as I was about to leave, I turned 



around only to see that someone had stepped into a 5 gallon 
bucket of paint setting in the middle of the floor and had 
walked out tracking about a gallon of paint all the way 
outdoors. It wasn’t hard to find the culprit. All the kids were 
laughing like crazy people. One such nut was standing in front 
of them with his pant leg and shoe dripping with paint! I asked 
him what had happened and he said, “I don’t know brother, I was 
just walking out of the church and accidentally stepped into the 
bucket of paint.”  How in the world can anybody walk normally 
and step so high that he steps into a 5 gallon bucket of paint?” 
I asked. The other kids laughed so hard they could hardly stand 
up. Although I cleaned it up, I could never get the paint out of 
the grouted joints and the floor always looked terrible!  I am 
so very apprehensive about having young people do anything 
anymore but I had no other choice. I decided to set some ground 
rules and the first was,” No two teenagers can be in the same 
room together.” Well, within three minutes that rule went out 
the window. Have you ever tried to keep teenagers apart? 
Impossible!  Unlike three years ago, they were more respectable 
of the church building and they did work hard. But, I soon began 
to hear giggling  sounds, “Te hee, te hee hee . Mire, mire, 
mire! Ahi va.” (Translation- Laughter, Look, look, look , There 
it goes!) I could see nothing out of the ordinary but I just 
knew something was amiss. Soon after they finished work and went 
to lunch, I sat down on an old bucket and began cleaning paint 
brushes. It didn’t take long to see what the laughter was about. 
Every bug and granddaddy long leg spider was painted blue!  I am 
more nervous than ever about dedication day.     

From Mexico 
Jerrel and Delia Shaw   


